
 

SCOPING NOTICE 
 
The Ministry of Energy and the Volta River Authority (VRA) plans to 
relocate the “AMERI Power Plant” from its current location at Aboadze in 
the Western Region to a site adjacent the GRIDCo K2 BSP 161kV/330kV 
substation at Anwomaso in the Oforikrom Municipality of the Ashanti 
Region of Ghana. The project which is known as the “250MW Kumasi 
Thermal 1 Power Project” is intended to reduce transmission losses and 
improve power supply in the Ashanti Region and the Northern Sector of 
the country.  
 
Notice of the proposed project is hereby served for public information, as 
required under the procedures for the conduct of EIA in accordance with 
Regulation 15(1) of LI. 1652. Hard copies of the Scoping Reports are 
available at the EPA Head office in Accra and Regional Office in Kumasi. 
The electronic copy is available on the VRA's website at www.vra.com. 
 
Any person(s) who have an interest, concern, or special knowledge 
relating to potential environmental effects of the proposed undertaking 
may contact or submit such concerns, etc., to: 

 
 
The Chief Executive                
Volta River Authority   
P. O. Box MB 77, Accra                  
Tel No: +233-302-664941-9 
Email:  corpcomm@vra.com               

 
 
 
AND 

The Executive Director  
Environmental Protection Agency  
P. O. Box M 326, Accra  
Tel No: +233-302-664697/8  
Email: info@epa,gov.gh 

 
 

 
 

                         Not later than December 31, 2021 

       
 


